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“Patio and Porch Visitations Keep Us Connected” 

By Pastor Wayne Zschech 
 

At the writing of this article it’s been 22 weeks since I’ve led worship with the congregation in the sanctuary. 
I don’t know about the rest of you, but I miss you terribly. It is astounding how much I relied on seeing and 
speaking with you on Sunday mornings before, after, and during worship. The necessity to stay at home and 

maintain social distancing even when out has certainly challenged how the body of Christ remains connected while apart. 
Zoom Bible studies and discussions as well as ministry meetings have offered some sense of connection, but being with one 
another somehow is much more meaningful.  
To that end I’ll be offering the following opportunities for at least members to remain connected with me throughout the 
fall until the demand for social distancing has been alleviated.  
Home Communion Porch/Patio Visitations: Sandy will be contacting those who I normally provide home communion 
visitations to inquire if they would be interested and willing to have me visit them outside on either their porch or patio 
while remaining socially distant. Prepackaged Holy Communion would be available as well that would not be a risk of con-
tracting the virus. Please contact the church office if you wish to be added to this list. We can visit as long as the weather 
remains temperate. These will typically be scheduled for Thursday afternoons. 
Parsonage Patio Office Hours: Every Wednesday afternoon from 2:00-4:00 I’ll set up my “office” on the patio of the 
parsonage under the two big pine trees. If you’d like to stop by for a visit to chat, discuss spiritual or faith concerns, or ask a 
question that’s been on your mind I’ll be available to you as long as the weather holds out. Please call or text me on my cell 
phone in advance if possible to insure I’m not already meeting with someone. I suggest visits be limited to 30 minutes maxi-
mum unless no one else is at the gate. The parsonage is located next to the church on Wood Lane. 
To this end I invite you to consider how you might also consider making porch and patio visits with other members of the 
congregation who are amenable to the opportunity. I’m only one member of Our Savior’s body and I know so many of you 
have strong ties to others you may have only typically seen on Sunday mornings, and now haven’t seen in five months. It 
may be longer still so why not take advantage of autumn’s cooler temperatures and make time to visit one another before it 
gets dark at 5:00 and the temperatures dip to cool to be comfortable outside. We promise God, and each other, in the Affir-
mation of Baptism rite that we will “live among God’s faithful people.” During this half year of Corona-quarantine it has 
been difficult, if not impossible to be faithful to this promise in our usual way. We also recognize the importance of it and 
why it may have been the first promise we make, before even hearing God’s Word and sharing in his Meal. Reconnect this 
September and October on your patios and porches with the people of God you normally saw on Sunday mornings in 
church. I know I surely will and look forward to it as soon as possible. 
 

 
Happy September LCOS! 
 
As me and my family settle into our new space out here in Northern California, I just want-
ed to write a brief thank you note to you. Your incredible generosity towards me and my 
family with your gifts was both a pleasant surprise, and an absolute reminder to me of the 
kind of people you all are. You go above and beyond in your willingness to give, to wel-
come, encourage and support both those in need and those engaged in ministry in Christ’s 
Church, and seminarians usually count as both! 
 
Thanks again to each and all of you. Prayers, peace and blessings to you. 
Josh Pontious 
 

5-Week Bible Study of  Lamentations Begins Week of  Sep 28/30 
In the midst of our misery that has been the Coronavirus this year why would we choose to study a book whose very title 
sounds like more misery and despair, the opposite of hope and faith? Precisely because it isn’t. Martin Luther taught that it 
is precisely in places where we would least expect to find God, in suffering, pain, disaster, catastrophe, and pandemics – and 
in the cross – that God is clearly present. Lamentations, then, does more than simply express despair. It shows us that in the 
most difficult of times and places God is present and hears our desperate cries for help.  
Want to discover and discuss how this book of poetry is a source of hope and faith in these times of suffering and struggle? 
Join the group by Zoom on Monday nights from 7:30-9:00 or Wednesday mornings from 9:30-11:00 using the links provid-
ed in the GROW section of Our Savior’s website (oursaviorhaddonfield.org) under Adult Ministry. The dates and themes of 
our discussions are as follows. 
Week of  Reading Group Discussion Theme 
Sep 28/30 1:1-22  Jerusalem: Unconsoled and Unconsolable 
Oct 5/7 2:1-22  The Desolate Daughter of Zion 
Oct 12/14 NO DISCUSSION – PASTOR WAYNE ON VACCATION 
Oct 19/21 3:1-66  Crushed, but Not Consumed 
Oct 26/28 4:1-22  The Precious Has Become Profane 
Nov 2/4 5:1-22  Lord, Remember and Restore 
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Our Environment 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BE THE CHANGE GOD’S WORLD NEEDS !! 

  
And I brought you into a plentiful land to enjoy its fruits and its good things. 

But when you came in, you defiled my land   ~ Jeremiah 2:7 
 

The environmental movement does not exist in a vacuum, and it is our  
responsibility to have the power, to learn more, and extend a helping hand !! 

 
BE THE CHANGE GOD’S WORLD NEEDS 



mailto:conniemattwolf@msn.com
https://www.caring.com/senior-living/assisted-living/new-jersey
https://www.caring.com/medicare/
https://www.payingforseniorcare.com/new-jersey
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   Draw Us In the Spirit's Tether… Over Facebook Live, Or Text Or Zoom 
 
One of my favorite hymns is “Draw Us In the Spirit’s Tether.” As you know, togetherness has taken on a new meaning in 
2020. We now gather online or outside with a safe distance between us (or at least I hope you all are!). When I choose 
hymns now, I try to avoid hymns that mention the church as a building because, well, the building’s been empty for 5 
months. But we still gather together, we just find new ways to do so. So instead of focusing on the how-it-used-to-be, the 
ways that we all miss, and ways to which we ˆwill return, let us focus on the present, imperfect as it may be. Let us rewrite 
the old ways for now, with hope and love in our hearts. We can still gather, we can still sing, we can still pray. We just do it 
in new ways.  
We can always sing: 
Draw us in the Spirit’s tether,  
for when humbly in your name  
two or three are met together, 
you are in the midst of them.  
Alleluia! 
As we keep “gathering” this way for a while more, dear church, I hope you find joy and peace in being together and singing 
together in these times. We still gather, and the Holy Spirit (who doesn't need to observe social distancing rules) is still with 
us and in us.  
Be on the lookout for opportunities to sing and ring together in these new ways! 
Draw us in the Spirit’s tether, 
over Faceboook Live, or text, or Zoom 
we can still worship and be together, 
as God is with us in every room. 
Alleluia!          

Our Savior Now Sponsors Rev. Janelle Neubauer,  
a Young Adult Global Missionary to Rwanda 

For the past several years the Noisy Offering provided in worship by our children has gone toward Our 
Savior’s annual $1,000 sponsorship of the Rev. Eric and Rev. Wendolyn Trozzo in Borneo. With their 
ELCA Global Missionary commitment now fulfilled, and subsequently having been called to St. Mat-
thew’s Lutheran Church in Moorestown and Lord of Life Lutheran Church in Tabernacle respectively, 
it was time to identify a new missionary to sponsor. Rev. Janelle Neubauer serves as Country Coordina-
tor for the Young Adults in Global Mission (YAGM) in Rwanda and is our newest missionary we spon-

sor. She works in partnership with the Lutheran Church of Rwanda in overseeing placement of young adult missionary vol-
unteers for a year of accompaniment relationships, service, and learning within the body of Christ in Rwanda. She herself 
served as a YAGM missionary Jerusalem/West Bank and remains connected to communities in Jerusalem and Beit Sahour.  
Rev. Neubauer received her BA in Religious Studies and Kinesiology from the College of William and Mary and her Master 
of Divinity from the Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago before being ordained in April of 2017. Her home base 
states are Maryland, Virginia and South Carolina, and it is her Virginia roots that connect her to Our Savior. Her mother, 
Rev. Beth Neubauer, served as the pastor of Emmanuel Lutheran Church in Vienna VA before retiring, and it is where our 
youth mission trippers stay overnight each year when traveling to North Carolina to work with Habitat for Humanity. We 
look forward to getting to know our new missionary Rev. Janelle Neubauer in the months and year to come as we support 
her through our children’s Noisy Offering and other contributions from congregation members. Look for updates on the 
website and the bulletin board near the Parish Hall stage entrance (when we re-open) to find out her latest adventures in 
ministry and mission. 
 

Faith Stepping Stones Blessing Services Shift Due to Coronavirus 
September is typically a month chock full of blessing services for our families participating in our 
Faith Stepping Stones ministry of faith formation. They will be a bit different this year given the 
impact the Coronavirus has had on how we implement our ministry. Please take note of the dates, 
times, and locations of when each blessing will occur as some changes from the norm have been 
made. 
Sep 13: Backpack Blessing: 10:00 a.m. in the Memorial Garden for all school age children and teachers. 
Sep 20: Stepping Into the Catechism: 6:30 p.m. by Zoom for parents and confirmation youth. 
TBD: Stepping into Sunday School for all 3-5 year olds for whom it is their first year will be postponed until 2021, likely on 
May 16. 
TBD: Stepping into Serving at the Altar for teens serving as acolytes will be postponed until the training session can be 
held and acolytes resume serving during worship at the 10:30 service. 
Jaime Baldwin will be communicating with families as to when and how our Faith Stepping Stones classes will be held this 
year for other faith milestone events in the coming program year.  
 
 

Congregational Support:  January – June 2020 
 

 Year                                       Average YTD Attendance                                        Total General Fund Offerings               
2018                                           190                                                                    $ 210,730                    
2019                          187                                                $ 223,998  
2020                                                   245 *                                                                           $ 198,413 ** 
       * Church closed for COVID-19 during March 2020.   
Weekly attendance is calculated using a formula provided by the ELCA:   number of one- minute views on our livestream 
multiplied by 2 to get the number of people worshipping by livestream.    Add the actual number of people joining the Re-
flections service by Zoom to get the total number in attendance for any given week. 
      **  This amount is $19,702 under what was budgeted. 

Thank you for your continued support during this pandemic  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Zoom Confirmation Ministry Begins with Zoom Orientation on Sept. 13 at 6:30  
Despite the continued threat of contracting the Coronavirus the beginning of another year of confirmation 
ministry with catechetical instruction begins Sunday, Sep 13, at 6:30 with a “Back to Confirmation Night” 
orientation for both youth and parents. Instead of meeting in the sanctuary Pastor Wayne will host a Zoom 
meeting at 6:30 for all seventh and eighth grade youth and one or both of their parents. The goals and vol-
unteer opportunities of the program will be reviewed at that time as well as the unique roles parents will be 
asked to engage in since the Learn Events will be led by Zoom meeting for as long as the risk of Corona-
virus transmission is still a reasonable risk. The class of about 18 seventh and eighth grade youth along with 

parent Guides will cover the Sacraments, Lutheranism origins, Worship, and the Apostle’s Creed at biweekly Learn Events. 
Each Learn Event’s theme will utilize the Teen Study Bible all youth entering the ministry receive, Luther’s Small Catechism, 
and a Faith 5 Journal at every event. They will also process what was shared in Zoom break out Small Groups with an adult 
Guide facilitating the conversation. In addition, the program includes: 
• Play Events coordinated with the Oasis Youth ministry 
• Serve Events ranging from making meals, hosting an Easter Egg Hunt, and Youth Sunday Worship leadership on Moth-

er’s Day, to serving either as an acolyte or singing in the Youth Choir once sanctuary worship resumes. 
This year in particular Confirmation isn’t just for youth any more. Parents are invited and encouraged to use the Faith 5 Jour-
nals provided to each youth to amplify the experience with the Home Devotions included with each Learn Event theme if 
possible. Pastor Wayne strongly believes the most important way to teach faith to our children is to first teach and empower 
loving adults to model and share the faith with them. In addition, parents have the opportunity to explore what they once 
learned in confirmation from the perspective and life experience of an adult and how that impacts their own faith in daily life. 
 

Online Sunday School Begins Sep 13 from 9:30-10:10 Each Week 
When parents promise at their child’s baptism that they will “nurture them in faith and prayer” 
that includes providing for their instruction in the Christian faith, it likely didn’t include figuring 
out how to do so during a pandemic. And even though Sunday school has only been around for 
about 150 years it has become for many parents the resource rely on to fulfill that baptismal 
promise in addition to the nurturing that goes on at home.  
Sadly, with the likelihood of a vaccine or treatment for Covid-19 not likely to be readily available 
and reliable until late in 2020, we’ve decided in the interest of the entire congregation there will be no in-church Sun-
day school for this program year. Instead, we will be implementing the following plan for parents to work with their chil-
dren in sharing and teaching the online resources we will be providing.  
Our Sunday School Pandemic Plan is as follows. 
• Use the Sparkhouse digital online materials that are lectionary based that will include a video, an activity page (to be 

emailed), and a craft for families to work on together.  
• Provide one Whirl Children’s Bible for each family participating in online Sunday school. Please RSVP by September 2 if 

you plan to participate so Jaime can order enough by Rally Day. Bibles are $22 each if you want to help defray the un-
budgeted cost. 

• Lead an online Zoom Meeting Sunday school class each Sunday at 9:30-10:10 in order to provide families to then worship 
with the Facebook Livestream service at 10:30. 

• Provide an interactive component once a month 
If your children participated in this summer’s VBS it will be similar to that experience, and we hope even better. 
This is certainly not the ideal situation for us to begin a new year of Sunday school and other Faith Stepping Stone ministry 
milestones in your child’s life, however, it does provide families the opportunity to engage in a more intimate way with their 
child(ren)’s faith formation that we all promised to do at their baptism. Please know we welcome your feedback and sugges-
tions on how we can best support you in keeping those baptismal promises through our online Sunday school for this year. 
We are still together as the body of Christ even when we are apart. 
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Pantry During Covid-19 
Quarantine 

 
Pantry Update: We are contin-
uing the suspension of the Pan-
try process during the closure of 

the church. “Depending on the size of the family, we are 
sending out $100-$200 Acme Gift Cards to each of the 
Pantry Families on a monthly basis. The food items that 
have been donated are also being distributed. Pantry 
Families Thank Yous for the Gift Cards and grocer-
ies: “So kind and generous of you during a time of need, 
especially since all of you are going through our strug-
gles.” "Thank you from the bottom of my heart.” "I 
have tried to budget for the next month, and then the 
Acme gift card arrived, a gift from Heaven. You are so 
good to me, thank you.” 
Your donations mean so much to our Pantry Families, 
thank you. 

Bridge of  Peace  
Ministry Update 

  
Bridge of Peace continues its ministry 
to the people of Camden and sur-
rounding areas. Demand continues to 
be great at The Peace Center (Bridge 

of Peace’s Food Pantry). It remains open each Monday 
evening and has been very busy. Over 100 people are 
served each week. Modifications have been made to 
keep everyone safe. Bags are packed for guests (instead 
of guests shopping for what they need) and picked up 
outside. Pantry staff are wearing masks and washing 
hands frequently. We are continually working to restock 
the pantry along with help from mission partners. God 
has been good in providing funds for this ministry 
through Mission Partners (including LCOS), the NJ Syn-
od, an ELCA Daily Bread Matching Grant, and Luther-
an Disaster Response. 

Bridge of Peace is currently figuring out the best 
way to continue our vital youth ministry in the midst of 
COVID. Beginning in October, youth will pick up a bag 
dinner and materials for the month on the first Tuesday 
of each month. In lieu of weekly meetings, youth will 
receive a Bible story, activities, and a themed snack for 
each week in the month. LCOS will be providing the 
meals and activities for November.  

There will not be a BOP Trunk or Treat this 
year. Bags of candy will be distributed to clients of the 
Peace Center and those attending church in person. Our 
Christmas celebration will also be modified; we hope to 
provide parents with Walmart gift cards so that they can 
shop for their children.  

If you would like to donate towards Halloween 
and Christmas, checks can be sent to Connie Wolf, 310 
Portsmouth Rd., Cherry Hill, NJ 08034 or you can 
VENMO to @connie-wolf-1. 
For further info. about this ministry, contact Connie at 
856-795-2855 or conniemattwolf@msn.com. 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep the following people in your prayers:  
Randi Gordon, Shirley Stambaugh, Connie Haswell, Ethel 
Boyce, Don & Caryl Wallace, Doris Iarossi,  Joyce Odendahl, 
Lois DiVincenzo, Lynn Hoppe Kaminski, Jeannie McCormick, Larry 
Thatcher, Art DiPadova, Scott Hansen, Tom Levecchia, Abby Phelps, 
Bill Getty, Roberta Cowan, Faith Marum DelPercio, Glenn Marshall, 
Carmela Crawford, Natalie Parker, Kathleen Kelly, Jacob Berard, Keith 
Maull, Ryan Baxter, Connie Verner, Jeffrey Gross, Judy Yerkes, Daniel 
Mandel, Susan Mazeika, Saunders Family, Ed Miller,  Aasiyah Bey, 
Barbara Kerrane, Sandy Ferguson, Joanne Horn, Terry Mitchell, Don 
Hicks, Ken Koehler, Rocco D’Alessandro Jr., Bette Roncace, Nicholas 
Juele, Frank Marche, Beckham Williams, Ed Clark, Col. Fred C. An-
derson, Fred Moffitt, Lily Gregorio, Julie Bartlett, Jimmy Lombardo, John 
Daggan, Betty Schurmann, Elva Mastrando, Ryan Roberts, Ann & Len 
Jones, Chuck Atkinson,  Sophia Campos, William T family, David 
Wenck, Annie & family 

 
Be the Bridge Book Study: Copies of the 
book are available at the church for members 
to purchase, $20,  in preparation for the study 
or you can buy your own at your local 
bookstore or download onto an e-reader. 
Discussion groups will tentatively be held on 
Wednesday or Thursday evenings from 7:00-
8:00, dates to be determined.  

We hope those participating find the discussion both informa-
tive and transformational in addressing and dismantling racism 
in our hearts, our home, our communities and nation.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Books, Family-friendly DVDs, and Jigsaw Puzzles 
can bring us Hope, Joy, and Peace in our world. 

Our Savior’s Library cannot be there for you right now 
so take some time to reach out and  

find a good book, DVD, or a jigsaw puzzle 
    
   ~ The Library Ladies  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
     
     
   

 
    

Aging and Senior Care Resources for Communities in New Jersey 
Many aging adults are unaware of the available care options and programs that can help them maintain their independence 
and quality of life. So we created a free resource that provides comprehensive information on topics like financial support 
and care options that are available in their area. You can read more about our work here: 
https://www.caring.com/senior-living/assisted-living/new-jersey 
https://www.caring.com/medicare/ 
 https://www.payingforseniorcare.com/new-jersey.  
 
Elizabeth Thompson,  
Community Outreach and Senior Advocate 
(800) 324-9349 

 
 

Sharing Time and Talent in a Pandemic 
 

1st Peter, Chapter 4, vs 8-10 
8 Above all, love each other deeply, because love covers over a multitude of 
sins. 9 Offer hospitality to one another without grumbling. 10 Each of you 
should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards 
of God’s grace in its various forms. 
 
If this was a normal September, we’d be returning to a busy schedule, filling 
our calendars and appointment books with school, work, social and church 
commitments.  At Our Savior we’d also be looking at surveys to see how we 
can share our time and talents to help with the work of the Lord.  Sadly, this 
isn’t a normal September. 

Maybe we can’t think about time and talent in the usual way this year, but God’s work still must be done.  Our church needs 
our support, and we need to feel connected to our church and our faith, perhaps even more this year than in what we used 
to think of as a normal year.  The need is greater than ever for us to be stewards of God’s love. 
 
Here are a few ways that you can share your time and talents this year.  After each one is the name of the LCOS member to 
contact to offer your help.  
 
Support Worship 
• Volunteer to read the lessons during Facebook worship services (Sandy DeDonatis) 
• Offer your musical talents for this online service (Pauline Worusski) 
• Volunteer your media talents to assist with the online service—editing, slides, etc. (Nick Heinze – Communications Tech.) 
• Provide flowers for the altar (Stacey Shaw) 
 
Grow and Learn 
• Zoom Bible study (Pastor Wayne) starts Monday, Sept.28, 7:30-9:00 PM or Wednesday, Sept. 30, 9:00-11:30 AM 
• Be the Bridge book study group, Zoom:  7:00-8:00 p.m., Wednesdays starting September 16.  Book available through the 
church. (Pauline) 
• LCOS book club (Sam Wentz) 
 
Think of Others 
• Support the LCOS food pantry. Nonperishable food donations and checks being accepted. (Lynn Block) 
• Call to check in on members of the congregation, friends or relatives 
• Donate bags of Halloween candy (or checks to buy some) to be distributed to the Bridge of Peace food pantry families 
(Connie Wolf) 
• Donate to Bridge of Peace’s goal of providing Walmart gift cards for parents to buy Christmas presents for their children 
(Connie) 
• Provide food for Bridge of Peace youth-group dinner on November 3 (Connie) 
• Provide financial support to or volunteer with Interfaith Caregivers (John Drozdal) 
 
Keep LCOS Strong 
• Help assemble church-wide mailings (Sandy) 
• Contact ministry/committee chairs to talk about possible interest when “normalcy” returns (Names listed in each Messenger 
issue) 
• Watch the monthly Messenger for new ways to support the church as they become available. 
 
                Mobile Giving 
Most importantly, continue supporting the church through your offerings and financial gifts! 
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Sep 15 Timothy Gonzalez 
Sep 15 Carole Howley 
Sep 15 Shirley Stambaugh 
Sep 15 Suzanne Trevena 
Sep 16 Elizabeth Lehr 
Sep 16 Jane Lehr 
Sep 16 Gavin Schmeck 
Sep 16 Kyla Schmeck 
Sep 16 Christine Tyrell 
Sep 17 Jesse Gralish 
Sep 17 Scott Leverick 
Sep 18 Luke Baxter 
Sep 18 Bobby Bridges 
Sep 18 Kate Roberts 
Sep 18 Sean Thornton 
Sep 19 Sidney Speas 
Sep 20 Graham Berner 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sep 1 Nolan Doyle 
Sep 1 Johann Hintz 
Sep 2 Pat Haines 
Sep 3 Shannon Cain 
Sep 3 Christina Schaffer 
Sep 3 Paul Schmeck 
Sep 4 Theodore Fetter 
Sep 4 Luanne Fogelson 
Sep 4 Fred Stine 
Sep 6 Timothy Howley 
Sep 7 Gordon Hall 
Sep 8 Ethan Quanci 
Sep 9 James Shah 
Sep 9 Jonathan Standke 
Sep 10 Bonnie Richards 
Sep 11 Logan Gebhart 
Sep 13 Anna Riley 
 
rth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sep 21 Susan DeNinno 
Sep 21 Steven Schaffner 
Sep 21 Sarah Smith 
Sep 22 William Ryan 
Sep 23 Evan Giamboy 
Sep 24 Jeannette Jelonek 
Sep 24 John Madiraca 
Sep 24 Lily Morgan 
Sep 24 Rachael Simpkins 
Sep 25 Gary Jones 
Sep 26 Vince Bleistein 
Sep 26 Donna Stillwell 
Sep 27 Amy Adams 
Sep 28 Daniel Parker 
Sep 28 Olivia Roncace 
Sep 28 Stephen Woltz 
Sep 30 Debby Madiraca 
Sep 30 Thomas Melcher 

Messenger 

Phased Reopening of  Sanctuary Worship Begins September 20 at 8:00 
 

Despite the fact Governor Murphy reopened places of worship back in the summer the collective wisdom of the 
Council and staff was to prolong Our Savior’s reopening of sanctuary worship until the risk of transmitting the Coro-
navirus was greatly minimized. With the transmission rate hovering at around 1.0, and there being no reported cases 
within our congregation, we now believe the time has come to partially reopen. Currently the state is restricting wor-
ship gatherings to 25% of capacity, which in Our Savior’s case is 80 of the 320 nave capacity indicated on our official 
schematics. Consequently Our Savior’s Worship and Music Committee has provided a phased reopening of our wor-
ship space beginning on September 20.  
PLEASE NOTE: We believe the threat of contracting Covid-19 is still an issue, and recognize houses of worship 
have been indicated to be common locations and events that have created hotspots for outbreaks. In the event the 
transmission rate increases significantly we will not hesitate to suspend sanctuary worship to minimize transmission 
risk. In order to minimize, but not eliminate, the risk of contracting the virus the following worship schedule and de-
tails will begin on September 20.  
8:00 Worship in Sanctuary: for no more than 80 worshippers, including worship assistants. Please adhere to the fol-
lowing. 
• Enter only by the sliding doors on Wayne Avenue. 
• Wear a mask covering both nose and mouth prior to entering the building. We will have some in case you forget 

to bring your own, but they will be required. Pastor Wayne will not lead worship if there is anyone un-
masked in the congregation. 

• Use the hand sanitizer available upon entering before moving to the sanctuary by the stairs or elevator if needed.  
• A Worship Assistant will direct you to the next available pew as seating will be from the front to the back and 

every third pew to maintain a 6 foot distance between worshippers. 
• Bulletins and communion elements (self-contained wafer and grape juice cups) will be in your pew for use during 

worship. 
• There will be no singing or liturgy requiring congregational response to reduce the spread of water droplets. The 

order of service will basically be the Prayer of the Day, Readings, Sermon, Prayers, and Holy Communion. 
• Worshippers will exit worship by the doors closest to the pulpit and directly out to the street from the stairwell 

exit doors.  
• There will be no Coffee Hour in the narthex until the threat of Covid-19 is no greater than a regular virus infec-

tion.  
• Bathrooms will have wipes available for users to self-sanitize the surfaces they use. 
9:15 Zoom Reflections Worship: Since this is a much more interactive worship between attendees we have been 
using Zoom Meetings for participants to engage in this worship experience. Singing is included as well as an oppor-
tunity to participate in the Meal portion of worship using bread and fruit of the vine elements in your home. Go to 
our website for Zoom link to join. 
10:30 Facebook Live Worship: Given the restrictions that must be in place for in-sanctuary worship that include the 
restriction of congregational song and vocal participation in the liturgy it has been decided to keep this service as it 
has been during the quarantine until such time as the threat of Coronavirus transmission is no longer deemed a public 
health danger. We will not be admitting people to worship at this service, except for those providing worship leader-
ship in the sanctuary (e.g. readers, vocalists, instrumentalists) as well as baptisms where only the family members are 
present. Go to our website for the link to the livestream or Our Savior’s Facebook Page. NOTE: YOU DO NOT 
NEED A FACEBOOK ACCOUNT TO PARTICIPATE IN THE WEEKLY LIVESTREAM. The link on 
our website takes you directly to the livestream without having to log onto Facebook itself. 
 




